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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club

held on
Date     Wed. 21st March 2018 at  6.30.pm.
Venue:   The Cross Keys - Lydford
AGENDA
Present 
Melanie Brewin
MB
Ladies Captain

Ann Gates
AG

Vice Captain


Sue Bamping
SB

Past Captain



Caroline Wolfe
CW

Secretary



Sue Harrop
SH

Handicap Secretary


Joan Stone
JS

Competition Secretary



Judith Rowsell
JR

Committee Member/Eclectic


Linda Johnson
LJ

County Delegate


      Greta Hillier
    GH
            Committee Member
1. Apologies for absence

Helen Lane
HL
Treasurer




      Kath James
     KJ

New Members Delegate
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting.  The Minutes of the meeting held on 21st February 2018 were accepted as an accurate record.
Proposed by …SB……  Seconded by  …JS..  Signed by Lady Captain

3. Matters arising from the main Committee Meeting held 5th February 2018.
           None

4. Lady Captain’s Report
Due to unexpected weather conditions the first ladies’ competition of the year, the Celee Trophy, had to be postponed. The greenstaff worked hard on the course to combat the effects of snow and subsequent flooding only to get a second dump of snow courtesy of The mini Beast of the East. Luckily the second snowfall arrived just after we played the Captains versus Vice Captains Trophy. Although we endured playing in the coldest weather many of us can remember we had great company and some high scores were returned. The final score was Captains 395, Vice Captains 384 a close finish with the Captains victorious, I extend my thanks to all who played and better luck next year Ann. 

With the clocks going forward this weekend coming, we anticipate spring arriving soon and the overall course condition improving as it warms up and the grass begins to grow. Evening golf and summer clothing are just around the corner.
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
I have little to report this month. The ladies on the vice captains team for the captains’ verses vice captains competition battled bravely in the icy conditions, but unfortunately the vice captains lost by 11 points. My thanks to all the ladies who played.

Our mixed friendly match against Cricket St Thomas was cancelled due to the snow. We are looking to rearrange it, possibly on a week day in April.

There are now sign up forms on the notice board for the first 3 friendly matches and the first tri match. So far the interest has been good.

6. Treasurer’s Report

	                                              MEETING-MAR 2018
	2018
	2017

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	FEB
	Eclectic – winter  [Nov-Feb inc.]
	11
	55.00
	50.00.
	5.00
	19.00
	9.00

	
	TOTALS
	11
	55.00
	50.00
	5.00
	19.00
	9.00

	
	Money at bank: 19.3.18
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C
	931.50
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Reserve A/C
	589.66
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Charity A/C 2018- W&G Gd. Appeal
	18.28
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Entry fees – Mixed Open
	180.00
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report  
Janette Stewart and Sue Harrop won their Daily Mail Foursomes match at home against Sherborne and now go through to the next round to be played against Long Sutton away by 10.04.18.
8. Handicap Secretary’s Report - no report
9. County Delegate’s Report
I have received correspondence from the county competition secretary regarding the Bronze meeting to be held at Wheathill in August of 2019. This is clearly in the very early planning stages however it is an exciting event for the club and we must make sure our bronze players are aware of it next year.

Two pairs of Wheathill ladies have entered the Fowler Brooches competition. Their tee times have been passed on to them.
10. New Members Report
There has been one new member, Jenny Starkey.  Jenny has a handicap as she was a member at Wincanton and was my guest at last year’s invitation day!     Another married couple have made enquiries, but they live overseas and won’t be joining until May or June.
11. Juniors
Since the last report there has been a further County Meeting regarding Junior Development.

Interestingly only half the number of clubs represented at the first meeting were present. The

focus was on Image and as Nikki England is responsible for Facebook and electronic advertising,

she attended the meeting with me. It is clear that there is a lot of work to do in developing this

element in order to attract more players to the game, not just Juniors. The web site needs

immediate access to how to get started in the game as a priority. Work in this area will be ongoing.

Nikki and I met with Andrew and Martin and we shall be trialling Blue Tee Rounds once a week

starting on Monday 16th April at 4.30 and these will take place for a month initially. Blue Tees will

be situated on the first 6 holes. The ‘round’ will be for the first 6 holes only during the trial. These rounds (yet to be priced) are to be used as a pathway to playing the full course and are open to anyone, juniors, new adult members and even existing members, no charge, who want to improve their short game. A notice will be going out in the next newsletter.

Development League fixtures start shortly after Easter and hopefully the Juniors will be trying to

get out on the course before then to get back in the swing! The first Stableford was postponed

due to snow but can hopefully be rearranged. There is a golf camp over Easter if there are

interested youngsters that you can advertise this to.
12. Starters for Men’s Competitions
Silver Jubilee Mens Invitation April 29th.

MB to discuss with Charlie whether they would like help from the ladies
Margarita Ladies pairs competition April 28th
           MB to seek help from the men re starters, also to look into provision of refreshments during the round

13. Correspondence
Flyers and notices from other clubs about competitions are currently kept in a folder in the cupboard under the computer in the entrance hall. It was decided to move this to the ladies’ locker room to make it more easily accessible

MB to email this change to the ladies’ section
14. AOB
· Ladies friendly matches – there was discussion about whether there were too many friendly matches this year. Also, whether we should be playing clubs outside Somerset, rather than local clubs we already play in league / trimatches, such as Long Sutton and Cricket St Thomas. Suggestions of clubs to approach included Burnham on Sea, Lyme Regis, Bridport, Weymouth, Sherborne and Enmore. 
It was suggested we should schedule at least one friendly match at a weekend for those who work during the week. Friendlies are ideal for newer players to gain match practice before playing in the league.
AG to approach clubs outside the area to see if there is interest in organising friendly matches

· FLAGS - There was discussion about introducing different coloured flags on the greens to indicate position. Red – front, yellow – middle, white – back. 
The greenkeepers will need 12 flags of each colour to implement. The flags last about 12-24 months, and cost £15-20 each.

MB to discuss this idea with main committee, and whether funding is available from monies raised for the course.
· SOMERSET 9 HOLES COMPETITION This is a new competition played over 9 holes, requiring qualifying rounds to be played at local clubs, with the final at Burnham on Sea on October 13th, 2018. Although this would be a good competition to attract new players, it was decided wheathill would not participate as the course is not set up well to play 9 holes, and the 9 hole distance is currently not measured.

· JUBILEE COMPETITION TROPHY’S –  As this is our Jubilee year, it was decided we should buy 7 silver salvers at a cost of £11 each , for the Ladies Invitation, Ladies Open, and Mixed Open. The total cost with engraving will be about £100. This would enable more money to be used for refreshments instead of prizes. Delicious refreshments provided on the course always helps advertise a club. Sadly, due to food hygiene rules, any refreshments will need to be shop bought rather than home made. 

MB to order silver salvas.

· TUPPY TROPHY - JS brought to the attention of the committee difficulties experienced by some players in playing their rounds by the play by date. It was acknowledged that bad weather this winter had made this more difficult. It was also noted players must make sure they will be available for a  sufficient period of time in each round, if they have booked holidays. 

Usually completion dates for the rounds are not extended, due to problems this can cause with other booked competitions. The committee were presented with the facts of why the competition final could not be played by the completion date. It was discussed if the competition should be abandoned or if an extension should be given. The lady captain called a vote on granting an extension. 4 committee members abstained from voting as they disagreed with this option, the other 5 members voted in favour.

It was decided in order to be fair to each opponent the completion date be extended to the end of April. However, it was preferable if the match could be played earlier rather than later during the month.
JS to highlight play by dates on competition notices, with a note advising players not to enter if they are unlikely to be able to play by these dates due to holidays.

It was also decided there should be joint responsibility, rather than the player higher on the list, to arrange the match times, in line with the men.
· TRIERS TROPHY - SH advised that ladies with a handicap 30+ will play with a lower handicap player this year, who will act as the marker.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 19.50pm
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 18th April 2018
Location: Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club at 6.00.p.m.

Signed as correct …………………………….. Date …………
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